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Dear Ryan Thorpe: 
 
This is in response to your request dated April 2, 2024, pursuant to the Access to 
Information Act, for the following records: 
 
“For the Federal Public Service (FPS) employees in 2023, provide (1) the 
number of employees who received a pay raise, including step pay increases, 
but do not include pay raises due to promotions to new positions; and (2) the 
number of employees who received pay cuts, as well as corresponding 
amounts of money, but exclude those employees who left their positions.” 
 
Please see the response from our program officials below 
 
“319,067 employees received a pay raise in 2023. 626 employees had a pay cut 
in 2023.” 
 
You are entitled to file a complaint regarding the processing of your request within 
60 days of the receipt of this letter. Should you decide to avail yourself of this right, 
your notice of complaint should be addressed to the: 
 

Information Commissioner of Canada 
30 Victoria Street 
Gatineau, QC  K1A 1H3 

 
Should you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact Benjamin Maycock, by     
e-mail at Benjamin.Maycock@tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Manager 
Access to Information and Privacy 
Public Services and Procurement Canada 
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